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             Friday 22nd May 2020  

Dear Parents, 

I hope you have all managed to stay safe and well during this difficult period of time. I write, 

following the Government’s recent announcements regarding the plans for the children returning to 

school. It is our intention to put into practice the steps outlined by the Prime Minister, with Year 6 , 

Year 1, Reception and Nursery initially attending in stages: 

Year 6 and Year 1 are to return on 1st June if the Prime Minister gives the final go ahead by 28th May. 

Reception are to return on 8th June and Nursery on 15th June. 

All other Year groups will continue to stay at home and home learning will be provided. 

 We must have at the forefront of our planning the health and safety of everyone in our school 

community, that being said, it will be essential that guidelines set out below are followed very 

carefully to avoid possible future school closures. 

Parents, we would be very grateful if you would wear a mask/scarf whenever you are at school. 

Please drop your children at the main gate, the exception being Nursery. Please drop all of your 

children at the same time as your youngest to avoid congestion at the gate. Children in the same 

family will also be leaving school together. Follow the 2 metre social distancing rule at all times. 

Please do not attempt to come into the school office, unless you are specifically asked to do so, any 

queries must be handled by phone or email.  

Opening Times - these are the details from the date your child returns 

Year 6 – 9.00 – 3.00pm                       Year 1 – 8.45 – 2.30pm                      Reception – 8.30 – 2.00pm 

Nursery – 8.15 – 10.30am    11.00 -1.30pm. Parents, please drop and collect your children at the 

Nursery gate and leave the premises as quickly as possible.  

Family groups must come into school together for the above year groups. Only one adult please. 

At the end of the day please wait on the Pedestrian path at the relevant time, your children will be 

released as soon as you are at the front of the queue – remember social distancing. Then please 

leave through the double gates – one adult only. 

School will be operating in a slightly different way than unusual. Children will be taught in much 

smaller groups and spend more time outside.  Children will not need to bring their reading packs, 

homework or PE kits into school at the present time. Handwashing is vital and it would be helpful if 

you could reinforce this with your children at every  opportunity. 

mailto:wilkinsonprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk


 
 
                                                   

Wilkinson Primary School, Walter Road, Bradley, Bilston, 
 West Midlands, WV14 8UR. 
 Telephone: 01902 558971 
 Email: wilkinsonprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk 
 Website: www.wilkinsonprimaryschool.co.uk 

   

                  

                   
  

 

Drinks –Could you please send a drinks bottle, labelled with your child’s name to use in the 

classroom. 

Hampers:- will be given out as usual on a Monday for children in Years 2 – 5 who are still at home. 

Children in school will be given lunch or Can bring sandwiches as normal. 

Care – for Key Worker children will continue, as usual.  Times 8.15 – 3.15pm. 

Specific Year group details will follow in due course. 

Please contact school if you have any questions. 

Yours sincerely 

Mrs C.J. Gibbon 
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